PRESIDENT: RAY HOYT

GRAND DIRECTOR: LON CURTIS

267-2066

# INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION



CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER NO. SEVENTY-TWO
P.O. Box 2242 Minden, No.
89423

JANUARY DINNER/MEETING

Tues. Jan. 16th

D.C. BAR AND BLACKSHEEP CAFE (at Minden Airport)

ADDITUDE ADJUSTMENT 6:00 P.M.

DINNER SERVED 7:00 P.M.

WE WISH YOU A VERY HAPPY NEW YEAR !!!!!

As you see, we will have our January Dinner/Meeting at a new location. The Cafe

is located at the Minden Airport, (Turn east on Airport Rd., between Denny's and

Johnson Lane. Dinner will be T-Bone Steak (complete dinner \$13.00 T.@ T. Included.

Now that the Holidays are behind us, we can get down to our regular laid back life. (It says here). We want to thank those of you, who were so helpfull in the sorting of the food donations by the Boy Scout pick-up and the pick-up by the Douglas County Disposal Company. Close to 12 Tons. Those people were TOM GILL, DICK & RUTH UPTON, RAY & LARNA HOYT, and one or two members from the Food Closet. Alice and I most certainly appreciate your volunteering your services.

I guess most of us have made "New Years Resolutions". I hope to succeed in one out of ten. We'll see...Here it is noon on Jan. 1st, and I've already broken nine. BIRTHDAY GREETINGS GO TO: MIKE DELCZEG JAN. 4TH AND EUGENE SCHMID JAN, 25TH. (If I missed anyone, please let me know).

Pres. Ray and I are planning to attend the I.F.A. Mid-Winter Business session, in San Francisco, in February. We'll keep you informed as to the outcome. Our request for any change in Grand Chapter By-Laws must be brought before the Business meeting in February before it can be voted on at the National Convention in June.

Our Chapter Christmas Party, at Pres. Ray's home was another great success, as usual. The food was great and the company even greater. The Host and Hostess were in top form.

With the exception of a few colds, I haven't heard of any serious illnesses in our Chapter. If you hear of any, let us know.

I guess that about coveres everything, so let us know, when we call that you'll be at the January meeting and if you prefer Halibut over T-Bone steak.

DON'T FORGET THE POT-O-GOLD

Yours for bigger & better FOOTPRINTS..

Sin

### Tuesday the 14th JANUARY DINNER/MEETING



COCKTAILS 6:00 p.m.

MEETING 7:00 p.m.

HAPPY NEW YEAR!!! Our next meeting will be held at the Carson Nugget. (assuming the road is open). We hope you all weathered the storm. The last time it rained like this one, a guy built a double-ender, and filled it with animals. (two cows, two pigs, two zebras, etc.). I read it a book someplace. Fortunately, all we experienced was a few wet donkeys, ducks, dogs, and a cat, all of whom insisted on playing"run through the house with muddy feet".

We will be swearing in four or five new members. Hope you new candidates, Ron Eiseman, Alice and Dick Duvall, Fred Garrett, and Ron Weeks, will be there.

Our Christmas party was a huge success, and everyone had a great time. Thanks again to Ray and Larma for their hospitality. If it isn't too late, we'll try to get a guest speaker for the meeting at the Nugget. Our annual prize drawing was great. The winners were all members and furure members of our Chapter. We sold almost all of the tickets that the Pizza Barn had made for us. Don't forget to use the discount ticket stub, which was attached to your ticket. They have no experation date. Besides, they make a superb Pizza. I'm sure that we all agree on that.

We are happy to report that our Chapter is on the increase. No all Chapters can make that statement. Thanks to you members who are "talking it up". The best way to make a perspective member aware of our organization is to tell him or her about us.

The question asked by some of our members is, are there any other restuarants where we can have our meetings different from those we are using so much. Yes, however most of them have a minimum guarantee of more than we can promise. We'll keep on trying, not that the ones we use arn't satisfying, but sometimes change is good.

BIRTHDAY GREETINGS TO THE FOLLOWING: RON PIERINI 1st, MICHAEL DELCZEG 4th, and EUGEN SCHMID 25th..

Price of the dinner/meeting will be \$ 14.00 per person. There has been a price increase since we booked this dinner, but it won't affect us as we beat the increase.

We'll make phone calls, if you don't notify us first at 267-2066

see you at the Nugget,

We will have our usual POT-O-GOLD.



Secretary's Report.... December 31, 1996

We have 59 (dues paid) members plus 1 associate member. This is our highest number since our Charter was presented to us in June 1991.

Bank statement as of 12-31-1996 is \$2,062.73.

Raffle tickets sales brought in \$600.00 of which we spent \$100.00 for additional gifts to supplement those that were donated. Most were present at the Christmas Party when the names were drawn for the prizes, those who won and were not present were Lonnie Mirto, Earl Hanes, Wes Rice and Nellie Dopheide. I will bring them to the meeting on the 14th so you can pick them up there.

The Christmas gifts for the seniors were given to the Gardnerville Senior Center for their Meals on Wheels people.

There are five new members to be sworn in at this meeting...Alice & Chuck Duvall
Ron Eisman
Fred Garrett
Ron Weeks

Due to all the flooding, not being able to get around, etc,...this newsletter will be a little late getting to you...so won't you please give us a call A.S.A.P., leave a message if no one answers the phone...let us know whether or not you will attend. It will save us a lot of phone calls. Lon & Alice 267-2066. Please, and Thank You.

#### CHAPTER OFFICERS FOR 1996-1997

PRESIDENT: Lon Curtis	267-2066
VICE PRESIDENT: Gene Schmid	782-3733
SEC./TREAS. : Alice Curtis	267-2066
SGT-AT-ARMS : Elza Turkington	265-2769
GRAND DIRECTOR: Ray Hoyt	267-4355

<b>BOARD</b>	MEMBERS:	TERM	<b>EXPIRES</b>
1 YR.	- Dick Upton	June	30,1997
2 YR.	- Chuck Harris	June	30,1998
3 YR.	- John McSweeney	June	30,1999

#### GRAND OFFICERS:

Lon A. Curtis - GRAND PRESIDENT 1986-1987

#### CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS:

William Keith Depew	1991-1992	(Charter)
Douglas Charles Tucker	1992-1993	
Eston "Red" Baker	1993-1994	
Willard "Bill" Shay	1994-1995	
Ramon W. "Ray" Hoyt	1995-1996	



## LAUGHLIN ASSOCIATES, INC. NEVADA RESIDENT AGENT CORPORATION SERVICES

A SSOOTAL SO

ROBERT SELIGMAN

Executive Vice President

PHONE: 702 / 883-8484 1-800 / 648-0966 FAX: 702 / 883-4874 2533 N. CARSON STREET CARSON CITY, NEVADA 89706

"The Happy Solution"

HOME PHONE (702) 267-2066

LON CURTIS
PAST PRESIDENT GRAND CHAPTER
INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION
INCORPORATED

RETIRED
POLICE CAPTAIN



RESIDENCE 1399 SANDEN LANE MINDEN, NV 89423

Nev. Lic #725

#### RAY HOYT

Private Investigator Security & Intelligence Consultant

1355 Sanden Lane Minden, NV 89423 Phone/Fax (702) 267-4355 Pager (702) 324-8005 No.2670

Minden - Douglas Elks Lodge

William K. "Bill" Depew, P.E.R. (702) 267-3844

Committed to Elkdom - "Involved in Retirement"
P.O. Box 143 • Minden, NV 89423

Delzeg Constnuction (702) 267-4247

Custom Homes

Design - Planning



Michael J. Delczeg General Contractor

\*\*\*<del>\*\*\*\*</del>\*

### SILVER EAGLE MOVING SERVICES INC.

10126 Hwy 50 East, Carson City, NV 89706 (702) 884-1531 - (702) 246-7668

Doug Tucker Vice President



Atlas Van Lines Agent
World-Class Moving

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

Wally's Wieners



1363-3 Highway 395 Raley's Shopping Center Gardnerville, NV, 89410 782-7436



\*

SILEX FARMS WES

Registered Pygmy Goats Registered Miniature Donkeys

Larna M. Hoyt Owner - Breeder Minden, Nevada (702) 267-4355 Lay & Larna Hoyt 1355 Sanden Lane Minden, No 89423

CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER NO, SEVENTY-TWO P.O. Box 2242 Minden, Nv. 89423

**FROM:** 

FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION OF WEND INTERNATIONAL OF WEND INTERNATIONAL

BARRY WYNOTT
762-883-8840
702 883-FAX8

BUSINESS SERVICES
THE TOTAL PRINTING, GRAPHICS AND COPY CENTER

951 N. Stewart Street Carson City, Nevada 89701

Here

<del>\\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*</del>\*\*\*\*

Your Business Card Could be Right Here
For Everyone to View
Just Like You're Doing Now.

Your Business Card Could be Right Here For Everyone to View Just Like You're Doing Now.

MEMORIAL PARK

E.C. "SANDY" MARTIN

1600 BUCKEYE ROAD P. O. BOX 910 MINDEN, NV 89423

Office: 702-782-2215 Res.: 702-782-4127